
The New Year is off 
to a great start!    
by Matt Olivi

Larry Mayerowitz, SFMANJ Member and 2013 Field of the Year recipient 
was recognized at the monthly meeting of the Middlesex County Board 
of Chosen Freeholders on December 19, 2013. Pictured (l-r): Scott Bills, 
CSFM; Matt Olivi, President, SFMANJ; Larry Mayerowitz, Middlesex 
County Parks; Charles Tomaro, Middlesex County Freeholder; Brad Park, 
Rutgers University; Charles Kenney, Middlesex County Freeholder. Photo 
courtesy of Mary Mayerowitz 

Coninued on page 14

At this point, we’re all ready for the snow to melt so that we can get 
back to business. Many of us use the off-season to educate ourselves at 
seminars, re-evaluate our field maintenance programs and decide what 
changes we should implement. Sports Field Managers Association of New 
Jersey does the same evaluation every year. The winter months are a great 
time to reflect on what we’ve accomplished and identify areas where we 
may need improvement. Your feedback has been invaluable in helping the 
Board of Directors allocate chapter resources to best serve the needs of 
the SFMANJ membership. 

A key source of recent feedback for our organization has been the insight of Bernard Luongo. 
Bernard is the Lead Groundsman, Northern Burlington County Regional School District. 
Over the past year he has steadily increased his involvement with SFMANJ. Bernard has 
assisted the Board of Directors in planning Field Day events and educational seminars and 
has become a regular contributor to our quarterly newsletter. His great personality, positive 
energy and enthusiasm to better himself as a field manager should be an example and 
inspiration to all of us. The Board of Directors feels that Bernard’s Leadership characteristics 
make him the perfect candidate to fill a recently opened Board position. As a result, it was 
decided that Bernard be appointed to the SFMANJ Board of Directors.  Please join me in 
welcoming him to his new leadership role within the organization.

Another recent change to our Board of Directors was the appointment of Director Rich 
Watson to the role of Vice President.  Rich will be succeeding long-time SFMANJ Vice 
President Fred Castenschiold who has served our organization since its inception and will 
be remaining on the SFMANJ Board of Directors. Our sincere thanks go to Fred for his 
long-time commitment and service to SFMANJ. His leadership and professionalism have 
been an example for all of us working in the Sports Field Industry. The Board of Directors is 
confident that Rich Watson will maintain the level of leadership and commitment that Fred 
has established. 

The Board of Directors and I want to take this 
opportunity to give you a little background on 
Rich Watson, our new SFMANJ Vice President. 
Rich’s efforts and dedication to the Sports Field 
Industry were recently recognized nationally 
at the 2014 Sports Turf Managers Association 
(STMA) Conference and Exhibition held in 
January 2014 in San Antonio, TX.  We’re proud 
to announce that Rich Watson was awarded the 
STMA Dick Ericson Founders Award. 

Sports Turf Mangers Association established the 
Dick Ericson Award and is awarded annually to someone who plans and executes sports turf 
management at their facility, who effectively leads their team to accomplish their goals in field 
maintenance, and who positively impacts the sports turf industry. Dick Ericson was a Founder 

of STMA, served as the Association’s first 
President (1981-82) and in addition to his 
own sports turf management activities, 
he has made significant contributions to 
STMA. 

The SFMANJ Board authored a letter to 
STMA in October 2013 to nominate Rich 
for the Ericson Award. The nomination 
letter detailed Rich’s strengths as a sports 
field manager at Pine Hill Public Schools 
and recalled that Phil Anastasia from 
philly.com com wrote the following about 
Overbrook High School’s Main Football 
field in 2009, “Which school has the best 
football field in South Jersey? ...  the real 
stuff, the genuine grass … I’m voting for 
Overbrook … what a field. I was there 
Saturday when Overbrook played Gateway 
and I was amazed by Overbrook’s field. 
The grass is lush. It’s like a carpet ... This is 
an excellent field. I’m calling it the best in 
South Jersey.” 

The nomination letter described Rich’s 
activity in sharing his knowledge with 
his colleagues at all levels, including his 
participation as an instructor in the 
Skin Surface Selection and Management 
Continuing Education course at Rutgers 
University, as a speaker at the Annual STMA 
Conference, New Jersey State League of 
Municipalities, New Jersey Green Expo, 
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As many of you know, the turfgrass industry lost a dear friend and 
colleague in September 2005.  We will all miss Henry very much 
and would like to insure that his legacy lives on.  The Indyk family 
would like to establish a memorial fellowship to support graduate 
students interested in applied turfgrass science.  This fellowship is 
being created to help assure that tomorrow’s graduate students 
have the financial resources to get an advanced degree in turfgrass
science at Rutgers University.  To fund a full graduate assistantship 
each year in Henry’s name, we will need to raise a total of 
$400,000.  Your generous support at this time will bring us closer to 
reaching this goal.

To make a tax-deductible contribution today, please send a 
check payable to the Rutgers University Foundation, 7 College 
Avenue, New Brunswick, NJ 08901. Be sure to indicate “Indyk
Fellowship, Turfgrass” in the memo portion of your check. If you 
desire, you may provide a donation in the form of a pledge payable 
over several years. 

For information on other ways to support this fellowship, please
contact Dr. Bruce B. Clarke, Director – Rutgers Center for Turfgrass
Science (732-932-9400, ext. 331; or clarke@aesop.rutgers.edu) or
John Pearson, Director of Leadership Gifts at the Foundation, by
calling (732) 932-7899 or email: pearson@winants.rutgers.edu

As many of you know, the turfgrass industry lost a dear friend and colleague in September 2005.  
We will all miss Henry very much and would like to insure that his legacy lives on.  The Indyk family 
would like to establish a memorial fellowship to support graduate students interested in applied 
turfgrass science.  This fellowship is being created to help assure that tomorrow’s graduate students 
have the financial resources to get an advanced degree in turfgrass science at Rutgers University.  
To fund a full graduate assistantship each year in Henry’s name, we will need to raise a total of 
$400,000.  Your generous support at this time will bring us closer to reaching this goal.   

To make a tax-deductible contribution today, please send a check payable to the Rutgers University 
Foundation, 7 College Avenue, New Brunswick, NJ 08901. Be sure to indicate “Indyk Fellowship, 
Turfgrass” in the memo portion of your check. If you desire, you may provide a donation in the form 
of a pledge payable over several years. 

For information on other ways to support this fellowship, please contact 

Dr. Bruce B. Clarke, Director – Rutgers Center for Turfgrass Science 
(848) 932-6295, ext. 331; or clarke@aesop.rutgers.edu or 

Our newsletter advertisers are invited 
to submit articles to Update profiling 

themselves, their company, their 
services or their products. 

Entitled “Spotlight on our Advertisers”, 
these 1/2 page articles can include 

your local salespersons’ names, phone 
numbers, and email addresses  along 

with any local events you are sponsoring. 
It can run next to your company’s ad or 
be in a seperate area of the newsletter. 

aNd it’S free! 
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and New Jersey Recreation and Parks Association Conference. He 
has authored articles for SFMANJ Update as well as Sportsturf 
Magazine.  

We highlighted the educational effort Rich has made with elected 
representatives of the New Jersey State Senate and Assembly on 
how he performs turf management and Integrated Pest Management 
program at his school facilities. He has done a superb job and shown 
the highest degree of professionalism representing SFMANJ and 
sports field managers across the State of New Jersey in this area. 
He is a valuable credit to the sports field management profession 
both in New Jersey and nationally. 

Rich is clearly deserving of the STMA Ericson Award and the 
SFMANJ Board of Directors could not be happier to have him as a 
part of our organization. 

On a personal note, I will be transitioning out of the Presidential 
role over the course of this year and I could not be more confident 
in the direction that the Sports Field Managers Association of New 
Jersey is going. The leadership and professionalism of the current 
board and executive officers will ensure that SFMANJ will continue 
to provide members with timely education and a collaborative 
voice within the industry in the years ahead. Please give us your 
feedback so that we can continue this positive trend. 

We look forward to seeing you at our upcoming Spring Field Day in 
Glassboro on Tuesday April 22, 2014. Join us for a fun day of sports 
field education incorporated with a tradeshow and equipment 
demonstrations.

Matt Olivi is Sports Turf Manager, Piscataway Board of Education, Piscataway, NJ; 
and SFMANJ President
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